
Proposal of the Board of 
Directors for Authorization to 
Decide on the Repurchase of the 
Company’s Own Shares

The Board of Directors proposes that the Annual 
General Meeting authorize the Board to resolve to 
repurchase a maximum of 50 million Sampo A sha-
res representing approximately 8.9 per cent of all A 
shares of the company. The repurchased shares will 
be cancelled.

The price paid for the shares repurchased under 
the authorization shall be based on the current mar-
ket price of Sampo A shares on the securities market. 
The minimum price to be paid would be the lowest 
market price of the share quoted during the autho-
rization period and the maximum price the highest 
market price quoted during the authorization period.

The repurchases under the authorization are propo-
sed to be carried out by using funds in the unrestricted 
shareholders’ equity which means that the repurcha-
ses will reduce funds available for distribution of profit.

The authorization for repurchases is proposed 
to be carried out in such marketplaces the rules of 
which allow companies to trade with their own shares. 
Sampo A shares will be repurchased in other propor-
tion than the shareholders’ proportional shareholdings 

(directed repurchase). The company may enter into 
derivative, stock lending or other arrangements cus-
tomary in capital market practice within the limits set 
by law and other regulations. In repurchases through 
such marketplaces, the company will follow the rules 
and guidelines regarding, among other factors, the 
determination of the repurchase price, settlement and 
disclosure of trades, of the marketplace in which the 
repurchase is carried out.

The holder of all Sampo B shares has given its con-
sent to a buy-back of A shares.

It is proposed that the authorization will be valid 
until the close of the next Annual General Meeting, 
provided this is not more than 18 months from the 
Annual General Meeting’s decision.

Helsinki, 10 February 2016

SAMPO PLC
Board of Directors
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